
WAC 392-343-056  Funding during the period of a priority approval 
process order by the superintendent of public instruction.  During the 
period of a priority approval process imposed by order of the superin-
tendent of public instruction school construction projects shall re-
ceive final approval pursuant to WAC 392-344-107 as follows:

(1) On or after July 1 following the superintendent of public in-
struction order for the implementation of a priority approval process 
the superintendent of public instruction shall rank all projects for 
which final approval has been requested pursuant to WAC 392-344-107 as 
per the applicable priority list in WAC 392-343-500. Only school con-
struction projects with the superintendent of public instruction ap-
proval under WAC 392-341-045 and secured capital funds to provide the 
local share required for state funding assistance by January 31 of the 
previous state fiscal year and eligible for final approval pursuant to 
WAC 392-344-107 by June 30 of the previous state fiscal year shall be 
placed on the priority list.

(2) Each fiscal year the superintendent of public instruction 
shall give final approval to school construction projects on the pri-
ority list pursuant to WAC 392-344-107 based on the level and condi-
tions of legislative appropriations. For the purpose of this subsec-
tion the term "estimated revenue available for the state fiscal year" 
shall mean the estimated revenue from the common school construction 
fund for the current state fiscal year and the subsequent state fiscal 
year, the result of which is divided by two.

(3) In the event the superintendent of public instruction does 
not rescind the order for the implementation of a priority approval 
process by the close of the state fiscal year, school construction 
projects remaining on the priority list without final approval and, 
therefore, without secured funding status pursuant to WAC 392-344-107 
shall be combined with new school construction projects that have se-
cured capital funds to provide the local share required for state 
funding assistance by January 31 of the state fiscal year and that are 
eligible, pursuant to WAC 392-344-107, for final approval by the close 
of the state fiscal year, and a new priority list shall be established 
on or after July 1 of the next state fiscal year and such remaining 
and new school construction projects shall be eligible for final ap-
proval pursuant to the provisions of subsections (1) and (2) of this 
section.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.525.020. WSR 10-09-008, § 392-343-056, 
filed 4/8/10, effective 5/9/10; WSR 06-16-032, amended and recodified 
as § 392-343-056, filed 7/25/06, effective 8/25/06; WSR 99-24-127, § 
180-27-056, filed 12/1/99, effective 1/1/00; WSR 98-23-033, § 
180-27-056, filed 11/10/98, effective 12/11/98; WSR 98-19-143, § 
180-27-056, filed 9/23/98, effective 10/24/98. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 28A.525.020 and 1992 c 233 § 24(8). WSR 92-16-058, § 180-27-056, 
filed 8/3/92, effective 9/3/92. Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.47.830. 
WSR 85-04-008 (Order 2-85), § 180-27-056, filed 1/25/85.]
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